May 2022 Council Report from the Utilities Superintendent.

1. Josh Hanson Property on west Lake Street.
a. We are Slowly removing everything to the dump in Pelican Rapids or recycling center in
Detroit Lakes. The weather has kept us slow.
2. Water
a. Will be flushing hydrants the week of the 16 of May attentively.
b. Treatment plant will be finished on 11 of May.

3. Wastewater
a. No discharge of the ponds in April due to the frozen ponds.
b. We are discharging now.
4, Streets
a. Driveway Service has been contacted on 2" of May 5, 2022 to grade all gravel roads, with
the exception of Bennet Rd and Townline Rd. Bennet Rd will be done By Sonnenberg
excavating. The street committee recommended that Sonnenberg excavating do Bennet Rd.
See street committee minutes. Hobart township takes care of grading Townline Rd.
5. Feril cats.
a. What to do with growing problem with the out of control cat population.



